
Lake Forest Hills Elementary School Council Minutes 
March 29th, 2016 

 
Members present were:  Sonya Bailey, Rachel McRae, Hillary Murrah, Crystal 

Coleman, Tina Niday, Luke Niday, Holley Ishee, Laura Rychly 
 
 
 
New Business 
 
1) Mrs. Bailey read the minutes from the previous November meeting. 
 
2) Mrs. Bailey gave an update on the embargoed data for CCRPI. It is projected LFH 

will increase 1.9 points. Mrs. Bailey described the changes to the calculations for the 
2015 CCRPI scores and how the achievement category was weighed differently. 
LFH is projected to receive all 10 of their progress points which is a huge task. 

 
3) Mrs. Walden gave council members opportunity to make revisions to the Title 1 

Parent Survey and for the Title 1 School Compact. The council did not recommend 
any revisions at this time. 

 
4) Mrs. Bailey gave an overview about Georgia Milestones and when the testing dates 

will begin. 3rd and 4th grades will test April 18th – 22nd and 5th Grade will test April 25th 
– 29th. All 3rd graders will test with paper pencil and as many 4th and 5th graders as 
possible will test online. Students in 3rd and 5th grades are required to pass reading 
in 3rd grade for promotion and reading and math in 5th grade for promotion. There 
will be a re test for students that do not pass before school is out. 

 
5) The council was given an update on progress towards council goals. The attendance 

incentives are being implemented with blue dolphin dollars. Students are given 
rewards for perfect attendance at the end of each 9 weeks. There will be a math 
facts celebration in April in the gym for 2nd and 3rd graders mastering their math 
facts. 

 
 

6) The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. The next meeting is TBD  


